
January 11, 2021 

Kevin Wylie 
General Manager, Public Works and Environmental Services 
City of Ottawa 
110 Laurier Avenue West 
Ottawa, ON K1P 1J1 

RE:  Lemieux Island Intake Improvement Project 
Notice from Source Protection Authority under the Ontario Regulation 287/07 S. 48 1.1 
(Amendments Source Protection Plan) 

Dear Kevin Wylie, 

It is our understanding that the City of Ottawa is undergoing a project to relocate the primary 
intake for the Lemieux Island Water Purification Plant (WPP) within the Ottawa River. 

Confirmation and Receipt of Completed Source Protection Technical Work 

On Tuesday January 5, 2021, Source Protection Authority staff received the technical studies 
related to the Lemieux Island Intake Improvement Project to update the mapping and 
information in the Mississippi-Rideau Source Protection Plan and Assessment Reports.  

This Notice is intended to satisfy requirements under Section 48 (1.1) (b). The Source 
Protection Authority is satisfied that the technical work has been completed. An amendment is 
advisable and will be pursued as a result of the intended application. Work is currently 
underway to propose an amendment to the Source Protection Plan and Assessment Reports.  

We appreciate the commitment of all those involved in the completion of the technical work for 
the Lemieux Island Intake Improvement Project. We look forward to working with the City of 
Ottawa and the province on these updates. 

Sincerely, 

Pieter Leenhouts 
Chair, Rideau Valley Source Protection Authority 
3889 Rideau Valley Drive 
P.O Box 599 
Manotick, ON K4M 1A5 

CC  Tessa Di Iorio, Risk Management Official, City of Ottawa 
Sommer Casgrain-Robertson, General Manager/Secretary-Treasurer, Rideau Valley 
Conservation Authority  
Ken Graham, Chair of Mississippi-Rideau Source Protection Committee 
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